


















































Drainage Concerns: Lot 17B

Although the original and usable size of Lot 17B is 3/4 acres, an additional 1 to 2 acres drain onto that lot. Some of the land of all 

the properties on the south side of  Pinnacle Point drain onto that road.  Along with the runoff of  the surface area of the road it-

self, all of that water ends up on 17B.  The runoff  is channeled into a ditch on the south of the road.  When it gets to my driveway 

it enters a culvert that goes diagonally across the road and discharges onto 17C from where it then flows onto 17B.  Many times 

during a rain storm I go out to that culvert with a spade to make sure the water doesn’t jump the culvert and take out my drive-

way.  I’ve seen that culvert nearly filled to capacity!  East (downhill) from my driveway, the ditch continues, picking up the runoff 

from the north draining parts of my property and from the Davidson property. 

When it gets to the Davidson’s driveway, there is another culvert that goes under the road and discharges onto 17B.  You can see 

that the flow of that culvert is strong enough to pick up and carry the white crushed rock off their driveway.  A few yards past the 

driveway there is another culvert that is supposed to discharge onto 17B but that has back flowed so often that the Davidsons had 

to have a special mound built and their electric box moved to the top of it as it was regularly getting flooded.  And that was before 

the lot was cleared.  Since the lot was cleared and the snow melted there has been standing water in the east corner of the lot 

which is a depression. 
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The water from 17B eventually finds its way to a deep ditch on the south side of West Pinnacle Road.  It can’t go east as that is the 

junction of West Pinnacle and Pinnacle Point.  Heading west the ditch is pretty flat but then goes uphill right by the northeast cor-

ner of 17C (and the northwest corner of the original 17B).  There is one small culvert there that only drains a small section of the 

ditch.  It discharges right next to Carrie Phillips’ driveway.  If it carried more water, it would likely take out her driveway.  Since the 

lots has been cleared and the snow melted, there has been standing water in that ditch.  That water eventually soaks into and 

saturates the road bed leading to deep frost penetration.  This spring, as the upper surface of the road bed thawed the water 

could not drain.  That’s called road mud. 

I’ve lived her for 25 years and I’ve never seen such bad mud.  None of the other roads in Pinnacle Ridge had any significant mud 

and mud on West Pinnacle Rd was limited to the part of the road by that section of the ditch. 

We must bear in mind that we are currently experiencing  a “moderate drought” and snowfall this past season was significantly 

below average.  The proposed house and driveway would eliminate another 2000 square feet or so of drainage on 17B.  What 

would all this look like in a “normal” year let alone another Irene?  A storm like that could cause serious property damage—

particularly to the abutters on the north side of West Pinnacle Road. 

I believe these concerns need to be addressed. 

John Fagan, 71 Pinnacle Point 
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